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Canadian Art Therapy Association (CATA)

Canadian Association for Psychodynamic Therapy (CAPT)

Canadian Association for Spiritual Care (CASC)

Canadian Counselling and Psychotherapy Association (CCPA) 

Canadian Humanistic and Transpersonal Association (CHATA)


Music Therapy Association of Ontario (MTAO)

Ontario Art Therapy Association (OATA)

Ontario Association for Marriage & Family Therapy (OAMFT)

Ontario Association of Mental Health Professionals (OAMHP) 

Ontario Expressive Arts Therapy Association (OEATA)

Ontario Society of Registered Psychotherapists (OSRP)

Professional Association of Christian Counsellors and Psychotherapists (PACCP)


	Ms. Denise Campbell 
Executive Director of Social Development
Finance and Administration Division 
Toronto City Hall 

14th floor E, 100 Queen St W
Toronto ON M5H 2N2 
May 10, 2021
Re: PRPA Support for Changes to Mental Wellness Checks in Ontario 
Dear Madame: 
The Partnership of Registered Psychotherapist Associations (PRPA) is an umbrella organization of associations representing Registered Psychotherapists in Ontario. We are writing to voice our support for recent initiatives undertaken by police associations across the province as they look to improve the way in which mental wellness checks are facilitated. Recognizing the complexity of this important issue, the PRPA is not advocating for the removal of police presence in all instances.  Rather, we support the position taken by an increasing number of law enforcement agencies who have acknowledged that when addressing mental health wellness issues, "police may not always be the most appropriate response". 
We recognize the valuable work already being carried out by front line workers from organizations such as CAMH, CMHA, various hospitals, Community Health Clinics, and community-based agencies such as respites, shelters, drop-ins serving street-involved, under-housed and precariously housed adults, as well as the police. However, these already overburdened resources have been further taxed by the additional mental health challenges resulting from COVID-19. 
At present, there are over 8,000 psychotherapists registered with the College of Registered Psychotherapists of Ontario (CRPO). In addition to their expertise in relational and client-centered therapy with patients, many have specific training, and years of experience, in areas including:  
· Nonviolent Crisis Prevention Intervention

· Violence De-Escalation 

· Working with Concurrent Disorders (certificates from CAMH)
· Harm Reduction, Anti-Oppression 

· Mindfulness-Based Addiction Recovery 

· Assisting those with Complex PTSD

· Working on wellness teams alongside Peer Support Workers 

Given the breadth of expertise and experience that we represent, we would invite you to consider including Registered Psychotherapists at the stakeholder table when strategizing “how we can more effectively deal with these issues that intersect with criminal justice but may not be a criminal justice problem”.
We would be happy to meet with you virtually to discuss how the inclusion of Registered Psychotherapists at the stakeholder table may enhance and benefit the well-being of all members of the community. 

Most sincerely,  
Laura Hetherington, RP 


Chair, PRPA Government Engagement Committee 
Contact: info@PRPAinfo.ca 
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